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Dear Friends of Gesu School, 

This year has challenged all of us with the unexpected. As our Gesu community reflects upon this time, we 
are filled with gratitude and resolve to remain rooted in our mission. 

Together, we confronted the challenge of shifting to a virtual learning landscape, within days. Our teachers 
responded swiftly to the pandemic, adapting to new instructional methods to meet students’ learning needs. 

Together, we collaborated to ensure that families’ material and emotional needs were met. Gesu addressed 
food insecurity, provided access to technology, and offered counseling support. 

Together, we continue to advocate for racial justice. Gesu teaches our students to understand this nation’s 
history of racism and to tackle current issues resulting from this enduring oppression, while embracing their 
heritage and culture with pride. We embed Black history into our curriculum—all year. Counselors hold 
class discussions as a space for students to express their feelings and experiences. Faculty, staff, and trustees 
participate in educational programs to better engage in open dialogue around antiracism. 

I often use the phrase “Gesu Works” to describe our school community and our extended community 
of volunteers, donors, trustees, and friends. Now, more than ever, I can attest to its truth. “Gesu Works” 
because we care for each other. “Gesu Works” because we stand up for justice and equality for all. “Gesu 
Works” because we are united in faith and hope. “Gesu Works” because our holistic, innovative education 
empowers students to transcend poverty. 

The pages that follow showcase what makes Gesu special and celebrate our 450 students’ growth, from 
Pre-K–8th grade. In this year of transitions, we recognize their grit and heart. 

Thank you for being part of our Gesu School community.

Peace and blessings, 

Bryan H. Carter 
President and CEO

P.S. I welcome you to experience our community in action and stay current on Gesu news. Visit 
gesuschool.org and click “Tour our school” or “Join our email list.” To schedule a conversation, contact the 
Development Office at 215-763-9077 or development@gesuschool.org.Fr
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Gesu Responds 
to 2020 
with

Within days of the state’s order to close schools, Gesu’s nimble, 
dedicated teachers shifted to new instructional modes. Teachers 

devoted hours to compiling learning packets and introducing virtual 
classes on platforms like FlipGrid and Google Classroom. Creative 
projects abounded. Meeting curricular guidelines continued.

Weekly faculty meetings centered on professional development 
in remote learning strategies and ensuring student wellness. The 
counseling team supported teachers by immediately contacting 
families whose students were absent from virtual learning or did not 
turn in assignments.  

Our 8th graders completed discussions on To Kill a Mockingbird. Our 
1st graders formed online reading groups to reinforce essential skills 
and play memory games. Our Kindergarteners earned IXL math 
certification for building 100 skills. Our 6th grade boys started each 
morning by sharing individual “smiles and frowns”—happy moments 
and frustrations—in their supportive community. Administrators 
executed an online graduation ceremony celebrating each student.

March 2020 transformed learning. While Gesu temporarily 
closed for our community’s safety, creative learning and 
social support persisted for the school year’s duration and 
into summer. Gesu embraced our model of holistic education 
and continued to do what we do best—build community 
and care for each other. See highlights of our Gesu family’s 
extraordinary efforts.

Care
Adaptability &

Gesu’s full-time social worker and counselors conducted 
immediate outreach to families on availability of 

resources. Gesu quickly mobilized as a food distribution 
site, providing meals for the week via the Archdiocese of 
Philadelphia’s Nutritional Development Services program. 
Administrators offered grocery gift cards to 100 families 
and organized computer allocation from Gesu’s classroom 
supply of 300 laptops and Chromebooks. A grant provided 
an additional 64 computers for students in need. Teachers 
and staff volunteered to distribute laptops. 

“In a year marked by incredible 
challenges and stress, we are humbled by 
the love and generosity of the extended 
Gesu School family. From grants for 
technology to financial assistance for 
struggling families during the holidays, 
we are grateful to the organizations and 
individuals who provide much-needed 
support for our students and their 
families. We are truly blessed!” 

	 —�Rob Weinstein 
Vice President of Development 

Distributing 
Emergency 
Resources

“Gesu teachers have 
used this crisis as an 
opportunity to reevaluate 
our own teaching 
methods—adapting 
them not only for the 
current crisis, but for the 
modern world. Being 
forced into virtual 
education has given us 
the opportunity to target 
varied learning styles in 
the classroom. The virtual 
setting has allowed us 
to accommodate the 
needs of introverts and 
extroverts differently, 
and to target individual 
student interests more 
specifically. 

The skills we have gained 
as teachers during this 
time will continue to 
serve our Gesu students 
long into the future.”

—�Kevin Price 
8th Grade Boys Teacher

Learning Virtually
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Emphasizing Wellness

“When Gesu 
transitioned to remote 
learning, the four-
person counseling 
team responded by 
providing students 
and families with 
what they needed to 
succeed: resources on 
COVID-19, housing, 
technology access and 
affordable internet, 
and counseling. 
We made virtual 
counseling available 
and offered ‘lunch 
bunches’ to check in 
and share space for 
students to socialize 
with classmates. 

We provided over 
150 social-emotional 
learning lessons on 
topics like feelings, 
grit, transitions, 
diversity and inclusion, 
and gratitude. These 
lessons help equip 
students with coping 
mechanisms and 
navigate these difficult 
times.” 

—�Amanda Rice 
Gesu Counselor

Gesu’s core value of educating 
the whole child became 

even more of an imperative 
during virtual learning. To 
engage students in critical social-
emotional learning (SEL) and 
help process the sudden change in 
routine and learning environment, 
counselors visited every Gesu class 
weekly. They remained in regular 
contact with teachers and families 

to facilitate a smooth transition. 
Classes integrated mindfulness 
and movement breaks, like yoga 
and breathing techniques. The 
team built online resource rooms, 
accessible to families. They offered 
individual student counseling 
sessions and extended that care to 
families and staff, even in summer, 
ensuring our community remained 
supported.

The Gesu counseling team has 
responded to the challenges 

of a public health pandemic and 
continues to address the pandemic 
of racial injustice and its effects 
on the Black community. To 
respond to the experience of racial 
injustice in students’ lives and its 
prevalence nationwide, the team 
provided sustained support with 
individualized “check-ins” and 
class discussions. Gesu’s Lead 
Counselor, Jonathan Jackson ’99, 
and Director of Graduate Support, 
Jose Gonzalez, also held an alumni 
discussion group to reach high 
school students.

“The counseling staff pulled together resources on 
mindfulness, self-care, social-emotional learning. We 
talked about how students are, how they feel about 
the pandemic, and how they feel about George Floyd. 
We’re doing preventative work—sharing tools and 
giving coping mechanisms. We spend a lot of time on, 
‘How can you make your voice heard? Where is the 
power that you have?’ We’re going into classrooms 
virtually and having those difficult conversations on 
race, getting the pulse of where students are and how 
they feel, and dealing with the social-emotional part 
of what’s happening. Together, we can bring about 
change, even if we first start in Gesu School.”

					     —�Jonathan Jackson ‘99 
Lead Counselor

Advocating for Racial Justice

On May 4, Gesu celebrated a virtual spirit day to stay connected and 
positive, even when we were apart. Gesu families submitted photos 

of their virtual learners. Vice Principal Alana Lee created a “We are Gesu 
strong!” slideshow to strengthen community.

Celebrating 
Virtual  

Spirit Day
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Thriving as Summer Scholars

Pre-K and Kindergarten Graduation 

Gesu’s Pre-K and Kindergarten students celebrated online graduation with their teachers and classmates. Gesu 
recognizes how much they have grown and learned this year, from vowels and numbers to building friendships.

Girl Scouts 

Staff came together to celebrate 
students with an online badge 

ceremony and slideshow for Gesu’s 
Girl Scout Troop 9043. Students 
earned badges for community 
service, taking action, being their 
best selves, and cookie sales. Gesu 
is proud of these girls for exhibiting 
ingenuity and leadership, especially 
at Gesu’s MLK Day of Service.

Sharing Student Success  

Gesu’s Youngest Scholars program sharpened students’ skills for 
five weeks. Rising 3rd, 4th, and 5th graders completed advanced 

study of Philadelphia: Then and Now, with focus on liberty and 
diversity. Virtual trips included landmarks such as the African 
American Museum. Students engaged in project- and performance-
based learning and researched topics from the Constitutional 
Convention to role models like Patti LaBelle. 

Youngest Scholars embodies Gesu’s mantra to educate the whole 
person, pairing academics with wellness, prayer, even dance breaks for 
self-care and socialization.

“Youngest Scholars 
were changemakers in 
the midst of a global 
pandemic and civil 
unrest. Each committed 
to learning not only 
about Philadelphia 
but also mindfulness, 
cultural diversity, and 
social-emotional 
learning. The students 
built confidence in 
a virtual learning 
environment and 
shared their knowledge. 
All demonstrated a 
growth mindset.”  

—�Colleen Comey 
Youngest Scholars 
Program Director

Sustaining Spirituality 

Our Mission and Ministry team and faculty support 
committee initiated virtual daily Mass and a weekly “Magis 
moment” email with reflections and discussion starters 
on topics ranging from praying for racial justice, to 
commemorating Earth Day, to staying hopeful. The goal 
remains to keep our faith-based Catholic foundation in 
focus during virtual education. 

Philadelphia: Then and Now Essays by Rising 3rd Graders

My name is Demi. The year is 2020.
Today I went to a Black Lives Matter protest.
The Civil Rights Act was passed in 1964, but not everything 
changed. Many people, like Martin Luther King, worked to 
make sure everyone was treated equally. We must continue to 
make our voices heard, like he did.

Hi,
My name is Camryn. The year is 1965. I am so excited. Today 
my family is going to the Divine Lorraine Hotel. It is the first 
racially integrated hotel. Many leaders are working on Civil 
Rights, and I think a change will come soon!
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Gesu is proud to be designated 
a No Place for Hate® school 

by the Anti-Defamation League 
for eight consecutive years. To earn 
this designation, Gesu students, 
faculty, and staff engage annually 
in school-wide initiatives that 
create an environment where all 
are respected and where diversity 
is celebrated. 

Over the years, these efforts 
have included the annual Martin 
Luther King, Jr. Day of Service 
project, Stomp Out Bullying Day, 
and school mural projects that 
encourage respect and acceptance. 
Gesu also participates in programs 

directed by the ADL Philadelphia, 
such as the yearly Read for Respect 
Day and the Walk Against Hate®.   

The partnership between Gesu and 
the ADL Philadelphia blossomed 
under the leadership of Vice 
Principal Alana Lee, featured 
in the ADL’s 2019 No Place for 
Hate® Coordinator Handbook and 
Resource Guide. Our thanks to the 
ADL, especially Lisa Friedlander, 
Education Director of No Place 
for Hate®, and Lindsay Shafer, 
Associate Education Director, for 
their collaboration and their role in 
ensuring that inclusivity permeates 
Gesu’s school culture. 

Highlights from Gesu’s Partnership 
with the Anti-Defamation League 

Fostering
Empathy Cultural

Competency
& “In recent years, there 

has been an escalation 
of everyday acts of 
bias and hate incidents 
in communities and 
schools. Many schools say that they have anti-
bullying and anti-bias policies to handle these 
incidents, but Gesu lives those messages each and 
every day. When it comes to a commitment to 
creating a respectful and welcoming school, Gesu 
not only talks the talk, but they truly walk the walk. 
The ADL has enjoyed a strong relationship with 
Gesu for many years, and we value this partnership 
and their commitment to equity and inclusion.”

—�Lisa Friedlander 
ADL Education Director of No Place for Hate®

Along with over 30 Gesu students, 
families, and staff, Gesu Pre-K 
Teacher Aides Desire’e Porter 
(left) and Andrea Warner (right) 
participate in the 2015 ADL Walk 
Against Hate®.  

For National Bullying Prevention 
Month in October 2017, Gesu 
students signed a pledge to 
advocate for bullying prevention. 
Students and faculty wore blue 
to commemorate World Bullying 
Prevention Day.

Volunteers with the ADL and Gesu School celebrate Read for Respect Day 
with Gesu students in March 2020. They read Sulwe by Lupita Nyong’o, 
The Day You Begin by Jacqueline Woodson, and Lillian’s Right to Vote 
by Jonah Winter and discussed themes of understanding social justice and 
what it means for everyone to have equal rights. 

For Read for Respect Day 2019, ADL volunteers read Each Kindness by 
Jacqueline Woodson and Chrysanthemum by Kevin Henkes and discussed 
themes of tolerance and empathy in grades 1-4.

“Gesu values the 
knowledge and 
resources that the Anti-
Defamation League 
provides. As a school 
community, we try to 
live out the No Place for 
Hate® mission: learning 
to respect and celebrate 
each other’s differences 
and challenge each 
other’s bias. Rather 
than just saying that 
we are an anti-bullying 
school community 
and hanging a few 
posters, our students, 
faculty, and staff model 
ways to show empathy 
and kindness to build 
a more respectful 
community. 

We enjoy participating 
in Read for Respect 
Day with our ADL 
friends. One of our 
favorite programs is 
representing Gesu in 
the ADL’s Walk Against 
Hate®. It is truly a day 
filled with love.” 

	 —�Alana Lee 
Vice Principal

Photo Right: With Dean of Students 
Tammi Crummy (left) and Vice 
Principal Alana Lee (right), Gesu 
7th graders showcase their creative 
designs as finalists for the 2020 No 
Place for Hate® Gesu t-shirt contest. 
Students and staff receive t-shirts to 
foster school unity.
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Award-Winning 2nd Grade  
Teacher

Sparks
Creativity

The annual blubber experiment. Class chants. “Think Outside the 
Box” Thursdays. For nine years, 2nd Grade Teacher Mary Ryder 

has infused her classroom with interactive, hands-on learning. 

In 2020, Mrs. Ryder’s colleagues awarded her the Knetzger 
Outstanding Teacher Award. Endowed by a gift from Jay 
and Kathy Sherrerd in memory of Gesu Trustee Edwin 
Knetzger, the award is presented annually to that 
faculty member demonstrating the highest quality 
of teaching ability and commitment. Mrs. Ryder 
also received the 2015 JIMMY Medal from 
the SpeakUp! organization for her resiliency, 
empathy, humility, and loyalty, and for making a 
difference in others’ lives by recognizing their 
goodness and potential. 

Recently retired, Mrs. Ryder 
reflects on her time at Gesu in 
this interview. 

“As a near weekly 
volunteer in Mary 
Ryder’s classroom 
for six years, I saw 

firsthand the special 
place she holds in her 

students’ hearts. Her 
current kids adore 

her. It’s a testament to 
her teaching and her 

capacity for nurturing 
that former students, 

some gone many years, 
visit regularly. Older 

Gesu students, and even 
graduates, routinely 

pop in for a quick hug.”

	    —�Keith Pension 
Gesu Trustee 
and Volunteer

Before an audience of family and classmates, a 

second grader shares why she admires her Black 

hero, Sojourner Truth.

(Right) A second grader dives 
into the hands-on blubber 

experiment to learn 
how penguins keep 

warm.
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What is your teaching style 
and philosophy of teaching? 

Interdisciplinary and student 
centered. I love linking science, 
English Language Arts (ELA), 
social studies. For example, we’d 
read our book on penguins for 
ELA and always did a separate 
social studies component on the 
Arctic and Antarctic, a blubber 
science experiment, and penguin 

“handprint” art. Kids would see that 
none of their subjects existed in 
a bubble. What I love about Gesu 
is that as long as I’m meeting the 
standards, I could teach as I saw fit. 

What inspires you about 
teaching 2nd grade? What is 
challenging? 

Second graders are the ultimate 
human beings. They are very 
inquisitive and are developing a 
wonderful sense of humor. One 
tough part, which we work on a lot, 
is that 2nd graders are perfectionists. 
If they can’t do something perfectly, 
they become frustrated or even 
refuse to do it. I teach them to say 

“I don’t know how to do double 
digit addition, yet. I don’t know 
how to draw that, yet.” It’s that 
combination of “yet” and grit. If 
you keep trying, you will eventually 
get it.

Your class is known for its 
team spirit. How and why 
do you create class unity?

It leads to a sense of community 
and empowers students. They have 
increased trust to take risks. I can 
also see decreased behavior issues. 
I did team-building activities at the 
beginning of each year and would 
continue. On “Fun Fridays” we did 
STEAM (science, tech, engineering, 
art, math) team-building activities 
to solve a problem. That is life: 
work together to figure out how to 
get things done. 

Second graders present 
reports on Black heroes. Why 
is this assembly so important? 

We learn about Black heroes during 
Black History Month. However, I 
would incorporate Black history 
into our class throughout the year. 
Many students know MLK and 
Rosa Parks, who are so important. 
I want them to see there are 
Black people like them who have 
accomplished important things 
and to know their history. After all, 
Black history is American history. 
To add to this discussion, I invited 
guest speakers, such as parents, 
to talk about Black heroes and 
share their personal history. We 
discussed race and racism multiple 
times a week, prompted by books, 
current events, and personal 
experiences. It’s important to have 
this continued conversation. 

Describe your Thursday “Think 
Outside the Box” activity.

It’s a wonderful way to get kids 
outside of their comfort zone. I 
would post a partial image on 
an easel, like a half of a plus sign. 
After moving it to different angles, 
students would have 15 minutes 
to think and draw something that 
was, in fact, not a plus sign. The 
goal was having fun while taking 
their brains to a different place. 
The answer isn’t right or wrong. It’s 
about perspective. 

Why is working at Gesu 
meaningful? 

The camaraderie. Once you’re in 
the door, you don’t ever want to 
leave. What I love most is the sense 
of support from administration, 
teachers, staff, as well as the 
parents, and students’ extended 
families. I teach a student one year, 
a cousin the next, and a sibling 
three years later. I really feel like 
Gesu is a family.

What do you hope students 
hold with them after 2nd 
grade? 

I want them to know that they are 
enough. They have proven they can 
overcome challenges by learning to 
say “yet” and by developing grit. I 
also want them to have authentic 
memories of me and their 
classmates and to know that they 
will always hold a place in my heart.

Second Graders Think Outside the Box

Your generosity enables 
teachers to instill confidence 
and a growth mindset. 

With the support of Teacher 
Mary Ryder, a 2nd grader 
presents on her hero, 
Sojourner Truth.
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Cierra ’16 embraced her Gesu foundation to become a changemaker. 

She grew up in North Philadelphia, near Gesu School. A vibrant, 
close-knit community, the neighborhood nonetheless experiences 
systemic issues common to inner-city areas, including high rates of 
violence and poverty.

Cierra reflects: “Growing up in urban North Philadelphia, many 
kids like me sometimes feel there is little or no hope. Gesu 
changed that course for me. It gave me the foundation to 
innovate, to imagine, and to act!”

Gesu School provides a transformative education for our 450 
Pre-K–8th graders, helping them to transcend all forms of poverty. 
We empower our students to develop their strengths, overcome 
challenges, and become positive, engaged members of the community 
and the world. Cierra personifies this mission. 

At Gesu, Cierra built leadership skills in Model UN and as a SpeakUp! 
peer leader. She sharpened academic skills in advanced writing classes 
and as a Lenfest Scholar. She engaged in community service and 
explored her talents in the Gesu Gospel Choir.

Cierra earned a full scholarship to Merion Mercy Academy, a 
top girls Catholic school. She arrived poised to be a changemaker: 

“I knew my potential and had the confidence to get involved.”

At Merion, she was elected president of the Black Student Union and 
served as one of the first students on the inaugural Diversity and 
Inclusion Committee. Eager to grow, she expanded her skill set and 

“I’m grateful to Gesu 
School for putting me 

on this path and making 
me the confident 

woman I am today!” 

—Cierra ’16 

articulated her voice on a global 
scale at the National Association 
of Independent Schools Student 
Diversity Leadership Conference.

Because of her Gesu foundation, 
Cierra continues thriving. As a 
freshman at Saint Joseph’s 
University, she has already 
taken on a leadership role with 
Be Civil, a diversity leadership 
training team. After earning her 
degree in marketing, she aims to 
specialize in diversity, equity, and 
inclusion work for corporations. 

Gesu School brims with hope-
filled leaders like Cierra. We offer 
a specialized soft skills curriculum 
to shape their confidence, grit, and 
social competence. And we provide 
scholarships and financial aid to 
every student who qualifies. Each 
year, Gesu raises roughly $4 million 
to ensure that students have access 
to the highest quality education and 
the agency, like Cierra, to make an 
impact in our communities. 

HIGHLIGHTS FROM FY 2020
Weekly Lunch-and-Learn Sessions

20 �high schools visit Gesu (including 4 boarding 
schools) 

286 �touch points with the high school admissions 
process for Gesu 7th and 8th graders

Outreach to Alumni Classes 2016–2019

19 high schools visited before March 2020
97 alumni visited at high schools 

Annual High School Fair at Gesu

32 high schools participated (including 8 boarding 
schools, the School District of Philadelphia, and 
Breakthrough Philadelphia) 

Parent Academy Courses Prepare  
6th and 7th Grade Guardians

HS 101: �Navigating the High School Admissions Timeline
HS 201: High School Admissions Requirements
HS 301: Understanding the Cost of High School

Launched in 2016, the Graduate Support Program 
aims to ensure that Gesu students and alumni 
continue their educational advancement, fulfill their 
potential, and maintain productive roles in society. 
The GSP supports all alumni after they have moved 
on to high school, college, or the workforce.

Are you a Gesu graduate? 
For more information on the Graduate Support 
Program, including Gesu reunions, college 
admissions resources, and career networking, 
contact Director Jose Gonzalez at 215-763-3660 
or jose.gonzalez@gesuschool.org.

At an early age, Cierra emerges 
as a leader. As a member of the 

SpeakUp! peer team, she planned 
events for parents, teens, and 
teachers to increase dialogue.

“Gesu School has made 
me a better me!”

—Cierra ’16

Cierra receives the St. Josephine Bakita 
full scholarship to Merion Mercy Academy, 
with her family and Gesu Principal Sr. 
Ellen Convey, IHM and Gesu President 
and CEO Bryan Carter in attendance.

Articulating Her  
Voice for Change:

/groups/THEGesuSchoolAlumni

@GesuGradSupport

@GesuGradSupport

gesuschool.org/alumni-graduate-support

News from Gesu’s 
Graduate Support 
Program

Cierra '16
Your support provides access 
to life-changing education.
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Student Gallery Visit Gesu School’s YouTube Channel to enjoy musical selections 
and other student presentations. youtube.com/gesuschoolworks 

“I Am”
By Heilyn, Grade 2

I am smart and sassy 
I wonder what it is like  

to be in high school
I hear my mom say  

I love you
I see birds
I want a phone 
I am smart and sassy

I pretend to be famous
I feel happy when  

it’s nice outside 
I touch my hair
I worry about my mom
I cry when I get hurt
I am smart and sassy 

I understand English 
I say empowerment 
I dream about my mom 

having a big house
I try to be kinder
I hope the virus goes away
I am smart and sassy

“Fall Colors” 
By Mikel, Grade 1

“Black Pioneers”
By Grade 7 Girls

“Cut-Outs of Geologic Time Scale in Topographic Layers”
By Grade 6 

Partnership with Wagner Free Institute of Science SNAP Program: 
Science, Nature, and Art in Philadelphia

“Spin Art”
By Kindergarten

“Kente Quilt”
By Ms. Mack’s Pre-K Class

16 17
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Memorable
from 2019–2020

Our community celebrated the Mass of the Holy Spirit, 
a Jesuit tradition, in the Church of the Gesu. Students 
reflected on the seven gifts of the Holy Spirit, offered prayers 
for the year ahead, and blessed their teachers and staff. 

Over 100 friends raised 
more than $1,500 at the 
Gesu Junior Board’s 
rooftop beer garden. 
Attendees enjoyed outdoor 
games, good company, 
and food and drinks from 
Farmer’s Keep, RR. King Catering, Yards Brewing, and Insomnia 
Cookies. The PHL 17 Morning Show and reporter Khiree 
Stewart previewed the event from Gesu’s rooftop playground.

Alumnus Rasheed Stewart 
’04 (center), an attorney at a 
top New York City law firm, 
shared a motivational talk 
with 7th and 8th graders. 
Stewart is a graduate of 
Germantown Friends School, Temple University, and 
University of Michigan Law School. He imparted wisdom 
about the value of education, with special thanks to Ms. 
Jo-Anne Young (right), his 7th grade teacher. “Anything is 
possible through education,” he reminded students.

Gesu hosted our 22nd 
Symposium on Transforming 
Inner-City Education on 
November 1 with nearly 200 
attendees. The symposium 
featured keynote Pedro 
Noguera, Distinguished Professor of Education at the Graduate School of Education and 
Information Studies and Faculty Director for the Center for the Transformation of Schools 
at UCLA. He is the author of 11 books and over 200 articles and monographs. He appears as a 
regular commentator on educational issues on CNN, MSNBC, National Public Radio, and other 
national news outlets. Noguera’s keynote centered on equity and the role educators play in 
building a school’s capacity to meet student needs. 

Gesu hopes that the symposium will prompt a wider conversation on how to improve 
education in all of America’s urban schools. We thank Presenting Sponsor, The Maguire 
Foundation, and symposium supporters Glenmede, Commonwealth Foundation, Craig & 
Sandy White, and James J. Clearkin, Inc.

On November 7, Gesu celebrated our 15th year of partnership with Jumpstart Philadelphia 
at Temple University and the organization’s Read for the Record Day. This national day for 
childhood literacy promotes joy for reading among Pre-K children. Students across the country 
read Oge Mora’s book Thank You, Omu! Journalist Cherri Gregg visited as our celebrity reader 
and shared the story on KYW Newsradio. Temple students work with Gesu Pre-K five days per 
week to build early literacy skills.

Gesu earned renewal of our Jesuit 
sponsorship after completing a year-
long self-study that addressed required 
benchmarks and hosting a four-day visit by 
a team of educators from Jesuit schools. 
Every six years, Gesu engages in this 
sponsorship review process to assess and 
improve these areas: Jesuit and Catholic 
mission and identity, governance and 
leadership, educational excellence, spiritual 
formation, and faith that does justice. 

Gesu Sponsor a Child supporters and students spent an 
afternoon together enjoying board games and sharing lunch. 
Sponsorship covers the majority of the annual cost to educate one 
Gesu student. We thank our 118 sponsors for their life-changing 
generosity and supporting 221 students in fiscal year 2020.

Santa stopped by Gesu School with a special delivery of new 
books for Pre-K and Kindergarten. Gesu extends our sincere 
gratitude to our Jesuit neighbors at Old Saint Joseph’s 
Church for sharing Christmas joy, year after year. 

December

November

August

2019 Symposium: 
Social Justice & 
Education

Moments
To create an optimal, 
multi-dimensional 
learning environment, 
Gesu installed 15 
new SMART TVs and 
purchased 115 new 
Chromebooks. Each 
Gesu student from 
Pre-K–8th grade 
now has access to a 
personal device—iPad 
or laptop. 

Gesu student council spearheaded the annual 
Thanksgiving food drive, collecting 960 canned goods 
for the food pantry at St. Martin de Porres Catholic 
Church in North Philadelphia. Each classroom had 
full participation. We are truly grateful to our 450 Gesu 
students for being young “women and men for others.”

September

Visit gesuschool.org and 
our social media channels 
for videos and more 
photos. Read our blog on 
the homepage. Or, click 

“News & Events.”
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An incredible 720 donors nationwide supported Gesu’s One 
Day Challenge, raising $68,188.41! Our sincerest gratitude to 
The Z Foundation for sponsoring their 6th consecutive One 
Day Challenge and donating $15,000! We thank each donor 
for supporting 450 students’ education, especially Tim & Ellen 
Foster, Mary Kate Leonard, and a generous anonymous 
sponsor. We acknowledge our students, who contributed 
$1,377 in “Change for Change.” Over the past six years, the One 
Day Challenge has raised $360,792.41.

2020 Gala
Thank you to all who supported the 2020 
Gesu Gala! Your generosity enables Gesu 
to deliver critical educational programs 
and resources that ensure our 450 learners 
become tomorrow’s leaders. The 2020 
Gala raised more than $200,000, including 
$33,000 from our online auction!   

Congratulations 
to our 2020 
Spirit Medalists 
Saint Joseph’s 
University and 
Trustee Rosemary 
Español for their 
dedication to 
Gesu School. 
We also honor 
Imani Briscoe 
‘09, inaugural 
recipient of the 
James F. Higgins 
‘45 Distinguished 
Alumni Award, 
as highlighted in 
Catholic Philly. Gesu also pays tribute to the 
St. Joseph’s Prep Mother’s Club for their 
65-year commitment to philanthropy and 
service, especially their annual Christmas 
gift project, which supports hundreds of 
families.  

View the interactive Gesu Gala tribute 
book here: gesuschool.org/2020gala. 
Listen to the Gesu Gospel Choir, learn about 
our alumni award recipient, and watch video 
tributes to Spirit Medal honorees. Step inside 
our Gesu classrooms and community!

Thank you to all 2020 Gesu Gala sponsors 
for their investment in our students’ 
education, especially Legacy Sponsors 
Craig & Jean Burns, Mike & Joyce Hagan, 
and Susan Martinelli Shea.  

We appreciate our Gala Co-Chairs—Craig 
& Jean Burns, Jenn & Phil Flynn, and 
Mike & Joyce Hagan—and the 2020 Gala 
Committee for their efforts to promote and 
support the event. 

Gesu celebrated a virtual graduation 
ceremony, including awards, 
speeches, and a slide show tribute 
to each graduate. The Church of 
the Gesu served as a backdrop. 
Staff and trustees planned socially 
distant deliveries of diplomas and 
alumni association welcome gear to 
congratulate the Class of 2020 on 
their resilience and achievements. 

Students and families from Gesu and St. Joseph’s Preparatory 
School gathered for the MLK Day of Service to honor the 
legacy of Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. and his commitment to 
justice, equality, and peace. Nearly 125 volunteers served our 
community through a block clean-up, packing hygiene kits, and 
creating decorative placemats for Meals on Wheels. Participants 
also watched the film Selma and engaged in a universal prayer 
service and Examen. 

The Gesu Junior Board hosted its first “quizzo for 
classrooms” fundraiser with nearly 75 attending at Urban 
Saloon. Mike Talvacchia, 5th Grade Boys Teacher, hosted as 
emcee. The event raised $2,450 to support Gesu students’ 
education.

Congratulations to the Gesu 
girls varsity basketball and 
JV boys basketball teams, 
champions of their CYO 
leagues! We are proud of their 
determination and hard work. 
Thank you to the coaching 
staff for their leadership and 
encouragement: Coach Joe 
Caraway (varsity girls) and 
Coach Corby and Coach Isiah 
Wilson (JV boys).

Gesu alumnus Rev. 
Msgr. Federico Britto ‘69 
celebrated Mass for Black 
History Month with our 
Gesu community. The 
Monsignor inspired students 
with his Gesu story and his 
homily on praying to God 
to understand our vocations, 
do good for others, and 
become compassionate 
listeners and strong leaders. 

The Gesu Gospel Choir and members of our Catholic student union presented a prayer 
service for Black History Month. Students shared the gift of song and reflection with the 
retired Sisters, Servants of the Immaculate Heart of Mary at Camilla Hall Convent Home and 
Healthcare Center.

Gesu Class of 2020  
High Schools 
Abington Friends School
Archbishop John Carroll High School 
Archbishop Ryan High School 
The City School
Cristo Rey Philadelphia High School 
Germantown Friends School
Girard College
Imhotep Institute Charter School
John W. Hallahan Catholic Girls’ High School 
Little Flower Catholic High School for Girls 
Maritime Academy Charter High School
Mercy Career & Technical High School 
Monsignor Bonner & Archbishop Prendergast 

Catholic High School 
Overbrook High School 
The Philadelphia High School for Creative and 

Performing Arts (CAPA)
Roman Catholic High School 
Science Leadership Academy at Beeber
Springside Chestnut Hill Academy
SS John Neumann-Maria Goretti High School
St. Joseph’s Preparatory School 
Thornton Fractional High School (IL)
Valley Forge Military Academy and College
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Visionaries
$25,000 to $49,000

Acme Corrugated Box Co., Inc. 
Eve Bogle
Craig & Jean Burns
Connelly Foundation
Chris Fallon
Gray Charitable Trust
Hamilton Family Charitable Trust
Harmelin Media
JKG, Inc.
Stephen Klein
The H. Chase Lenfest Foundation
M&T Bank
William McAlaine
Pennsylvania Education Partnership, LLC
The Henry A. Quinn Charitable Foundation
Barbara & Scott Renninger
Greg Rigdon & Molly Murphy
Alan Rutherford
Mark & Paula Solomon
Maguire Enterprises
Williams Carpentry
Leslie Miller & Rich Worley
The Z Foundation 

Builders
$10,000 to $24,999

Anonymous (2)
American Land Fund Management LLC
AmerisourceBergen
Artay, Inc.
Scott Beaumont
Jean Bogle
The Catholic Foundation of Greater Philadelphia
Ellen & Win Churchill
Gordon & Gretchen Cooney
Hilda & Preston Davis Foundation
Gloria & John Drosdick
Mr. &  Mrs. Roger Early
EFM Foundation
Rosemary Español
Mario & Charlotte Ferroni
Dan & Sheila Flynn
Jim & Kay Gately
Tony Genuardi
Mike & Joyce Hagan
Rod & Kerry Henkels
Hettie Herzog
James F. ’45 & Donna M. Higgins
David & Anne Hilton
Howley Family Foundation
J.P. Morgan Charitable Giving Fund
JS 54, LLC
Keith & Kathleen Kasper
Katznelson Associates, LP
Karen & Charlie Keller
The Paul E. Kelly Foundation
The James & Agnes Kim Foundation

Thank you
Every effort has been made to accurately list all gifts. If 
your name is not listed, or if you notice an error, contact 
the Development Office at 215-763-9077.

to our Fiscal Year  
2020 Donors!* 

Your support brings quality education to North Philadelphia.

Anonymous (2)
ACE American Insurance
Allied Wire & Cable Inc.
Jim & Diane Brecker
The Bryn Mawr Trust Company
Business Leaders Organized for Catholic Schools
Central Pennsylvania Endowed Sponsorship Fund
Church Farm School
Comcast|NBCUniversal
John & Jennifer Curry
Jack & Tammy Dodds
Jeff & Mary Ehret
Festlen, LLC
Peter G. Gould & Robin M. Potter
The Ethel Mae Hocker Foundation
Peter & Kathy Linneman
M & S Foundation
PNC
Michael Rubin
Kathleen & Frank Seidman
Susan Martinelli Shea
van Ameringen Foundation
Steve Wall & Julie Uebler
Wells Fargo

Gesu School recognizes our leadership-level donors who have made gifts of $50,000 
and above with membership in the Pierre Toussaint Society. Venerable Pierre Toussaint, 
the society’s namesake, is a hero from our Catholic heritage. Born into slavery in Haiti in 
the early 19th century, Pierre Toussaint was brought to New York City, where he became 
a successful hairdresser. He used his earnings to free many slaves and finally himself. 
Once a free man, he performed many acts of charity, including the establishment of 
an orphanage and a school for Black children. When most fled the city during a yellow 
fever epidemic, he stayed to nurse the sick. His dedication to the well-being and 
education of the poor makes Pierre Toussaint a fitting patron for Gesu and our donors.

Board of Trustees*
John J. Curry, Chair
Katherine H. Hovde, Vice Chair
Steven S. Piltch, Ed.D., Vice Chair 
Keith M. Pension, Secretary 
Gerard J. Davies, Treasurer 
Bryan H. Carter, President and CEO

Winston J. Churchill, Esq. (Chairman Emeritus)

Honorary Donna Bullock 
Rev. George W. Bur, S.J. 
Andrew Cavacos
Ellen Churchill   
Sherri Darden 
Thomas A. Decker, Esq. 
John J. DiIulio, Jr., Ph.D., Advisory Board Member 
Rosemary Español, CFM
Tamika Evans ’92
Peter G. Gould, Ph.D.
Frances Gray 
James F. Higgins ’45 
David Hilton II
David Hilton III
Rev. Daniel R.J. Joyce, S.J. 
Karen Lucey
Nyree S. Lyons, RN ’95 
Robert M. McAlaine
Byron A. McCook, Ed.D. 
Marie T. McCormick, Ph.D. 
Allan C. Murphy  
Kay O’Grady 
Louis R. Pichini, Esq.  
Greg Rigdon
Sr. Stephen Anne Roderiguez, IHM 
Eilise Rouse 
Erin Rodgers Schmidt, Esq.
Angela Schwartz
Susan Martinelli Shea 
Daryl J. Shore ’94  
Mark Solomon
Sr. Mary Ellen Tennity, IHM 
Rev. Stephen D. Thorne 
Larry Wells, MD

Management Team* 
Bryan H. Carter, President and CEO
Sr. Ellen Convey, IHM, Principal
Alana D. Lee, Vice Principal
Robert S. Weinstein, Vice President of Development
Ed Beckett, Vice President for Mission, Identity, 

and Inclusion
Carolynn Thompson, Director of Finance
Tammi Crummy, Dean of Students
Jose Gonzalez, Director of Graduate Support
Mark Smith, Director of Facilities
Rev. Raymond J. Donaldson, S.J., Chaplain

*Current at the time of publication

Pierre Toussaint Society 
$50,000 and above

*Donor lists include gifts made July 1, 2019 – June 30, 2020.
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Koch Foundation Inc.
Kathleen & Tom Leonard
Lincoln Investment Group Holdings, Inc.
Kevin & Karen Lucey
Maguire Enterprises II, LP
Joseph & Catherine Mallon
Marin Community Foundation
Bob & Anne McAlaine
The McCausland Foundation
Meadowbrook Charitable Foundation
Montgomery Avenue II, LLC
Montgomery Education Friends, LLC
Patricia Murphy
Nuzzo Family Foundation
Philadelphia Insurance Companies
The Philadelphia Contributionship  

Insurance Company
Psalm 103 Foundation
Renaissance Charitable Foundation Inc.
Meadowbrook Charitable Trust
Rodden & Rodden LLP
Saint Joseph’s University
Anne C. Sherrerd
Susan M. Sherrerd
Mr. Daryl J. Shore ’94
Jessie Simpson Trust
TD Charitable Foundation
United Way of Greater Philadelphia  

and Southern New Jersey
Zeke Charity, LLC

Chair’s Circle
$5,000 to $9,999

Anonymous
Andy Anderson
The Armstrong Foundation
Arrupe House Jesuit Community
BB&T
Blumenthal Do Good Fund
Gwen Borowksy & David Camp
Donna & Jon Boscia and the Boscia  

Family Foundation
Karen & James Brecker III
Charles S. Brown
Jim & Lynne Brown
Brown Brothers Harriman
Ms. Connie Buckley
Kathleen Cannon
J. Brian & Kate Carden
Carita Foundation, Inc.
Christina & Joe Cathcart
Patricia R. Cooney
Cozen O’Connor
Rard and Judy Davies
Rodney D. Day, III.
Deloitte LLP
Falconhead Foundation
Families Behind the Badge Children’s 

Foundation

Ellen Farber
Lawrence F. Flick, IV
The Flynn Family: Jennifer, Philip,  

and Charlotte
Tim & Annette Flynn
Fox & Roach Charities
Fulton Bank
Dominic & Janet Genuardi
John Goldner
Henry & Donna Gonzalez
Frances Gray
Matthew & Annique Hogan
Kate Hovde and Ken Kulak
Claire M. Hubbard Foundation
Independence Asset Advisors LLC
JS 218, LLC
Ed & Netchen Kaier
Brian Kelly
Matthew Killion, MD
David & Joan Kligerman
Laurence & Nelya Kligerman
The Kulicke Fund
The Le Vine Family Foundation
Gerry Lenfest Legacy Fund
Ashley & James Li
Kate and Bob Loftus
The Loyola Foundation
Rob Maliff
Maverick Capital Foundation
JeffeLee & Keith McLain
The McInerney Foundation
Diane & Brian Murphy
Mr. & Mrs. James Nolen IV
Kay & Jerry O’Grady
PA Partners for Education, LLC
Lou Pichini
Molly Pierce
Steve Piltch & Sunny Greenberg
Stuart Piltch
Ted & Eileen Raven
Allan L. Rayfield
Dr. Marta Rozens
John Ryan & Mary Gregg and the 

Ryan Family Fund of The 
Philadelphia Foundation

The Scholler Foundation
Maria & Steve Schreder
Sisters, Servants of the Immaculate 

Heart of Mary
Tina & Albert Small, Jr.
Skip & Deirdre Snyder
Julie & Frank Sowinski
Toby Strogatz
Pat & Kristen Traynor
Susan & Richard Tressider
Carol & Chuck Walsh
Pat & Anne Ward
David & Ellen Watson
Welch Family

Lawrence Wells, MD  
& Bernadette Wheeler, MD

John & Sarah Wildemore
WSFS Bank
Randi Zemsky & Bob Lane
Joseph S. Zuritsky

President’s Circle
$2,500 to $4,999

1919 Investment Counsel, LLC
Jim & Lilibet Barrett
Martie Bernicker
Tim & Briana Buskey
John & Cheryl Calnan
The Alpin J. & Alpin W. Cameron 

Memorial Fund
CaVA Architects, LLP
Commonwealth Foundation
Duffy & Fulginiti Philadelphia Lawyers
Glenmede
Herman Goldner Company
Jack & Anna Hewes
Barbara & Steve Hildenbrand
Pamela & James Hill
TAH Fund as directed  

by Terry & Ann Marie Horner
Huff Paper Company
Lee & Ellen Johnston
John & Minnie Kirwin
Tom & Disty Lengel
Mary Kate Leonard
Michael McIntyre
Mr. & Mrs. Hugh Moulton
Henry E. Niles Foundation
Keith M. Pension
Justin & Kari Richards
Saporito Family Foundation
William & Catherine Siegl
St. Thomas of Villanova
Suburban Wholesale Lighting, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Edward A. Trumpbour III
Vault Communications, Inc.
Joseph & Jolly Waterman

Principal’s Circle
$1,000 to $2,499

Anonymous
Dr. & Mrs. Harry J. Barr
Christine & Leif Beck
Judy & Terrence Bigley
Reese & Attiyah Blair
Irma T. Brown
Cindy Browning & Peter Wehner
Mr. & Mrs. James M. Buck III
Sharon & Jim Byrne
Pat & Joan Carney
Mr. & Mrs. Bryan Carter
Charlie Cherry
Andrew & Michele Clayton
James J. Clearkin, Inc.
Ms. Bonnie H. Collins
The Community Foundation  

of the Texas Hill Country
Dorothy Connors
Richard & Mary Cornelius
Rosemary & Jay Crawford
Joanne & Joseph Crea
Mary & Tony Creamer
Robert & Ann Marie Delaney
Dr. & Mrs. John J. DiIulio Jr.
Karen and Phil Earley
Erlbaum Family Foundation
Andy & Jane Farella
Tim & Ellen Foster
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin J. Gallagher
Lynne & William Garbose
Dr. & Mrs. Thomas D. Griffin
Karen & Jeffrey Heft
Henkels Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. Adam J. Hepp
Dave Hilton III
Mr. & Mrs. Tayo Ibikunle
Diane & Sixto Indalecio
Independence
J.P. Mascaro & Sons
Jesuit Community, Scranton
Ernest E. Jones
Amanda Kaiserman

Chase 
wants to be 
a leader in 
learning and 
participation. 

Zolae’ wants to be a leader by becoming a doctor. 

The Magis Society:  
Planned Giving 
Members of the Magis Society impact 
children’s lives by including Gesu School 
in their estate plans. For more information 
about how you can help secure Gesu’s 
future through your estate plans, or to 
notify us of inclusion in your will, please 
contact Rob Weinstein, Vice President of 
Development, at 215-763-9077 or  
rob.weinstein@gesuschool.org.

Anonymous  
Sigrid Berwind
John C. Bogle
Dorothy Carroll Fasy
Jean Tanney Dee
Mr. Frank Fischer Jr.
Joseph A. Fox
Marian Gaffney
Abby Ann K. Griscom
James F. Higgins ’45
Peter & Kathy Linneman
Bob & Anne McAlaine
Walter & Rosemary McDonough
John B. Neff
Russell E. Palmer
Keith M. Pension
Steve Piltch & Sunny Greenberg
Mary Ann Restall
A.W. Rutherford
Ralph & Bette Saul
John J. Sherrerd
Agnes B. Walter

Mikal wants 

to be a 
leader in 
being nice.
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Ma’Lae 
wants 
to be a 
leader by 
becoming 
a NICU 
nurse.
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Thomas H. Kirker
Lehigh Gas
Patrick Liedtka & Kathleen Darwin
Christian R. & Mary F. Lindback 

Foundation
Mr. John and Lynn Loftus
The Lubert Family Foundation
Jo-Ann M. Maguire
Donna & Matt McCloskey
Elisabeth & Michael McCord
Kathleen McMichael
John P. & Anne Welsh McNulty 

Foundation
Meg & Paul O’Grady
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph D. Olivieri

Steve and Mary Ann Phillips
Elizabeth Rorer
The Schoenberg Family  

Charitable Fund
SEI Private Trust Company
The Shipley School
Carter & Jenn Sims
Michael & Mary Swanick
Mr. & Mrs. John R. Thomas
Ms. Denise Toliver
Eugene Ver’Schneider
Mr. & Mrs. Jack M. Ver’Schneider
Villanova Faith and Life Community
The Wawa Foundation
Loretta T. Whalen

Chaplain’s Circle
$500 to $999

Marc & Bernadette Armstrong
Jamie & David Batty
James M. Becker
Mary Keenan Besser
Bonita A. Borum, Alumnus – In loving 

memory of Phyllis J. Borum 
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph J. Boyle Jr.
Cathy & Jack Brennan
Amy Brenner
Susan & Stephen D Brown
Rev. George W. Bur, S.J.
Mr. & Mrs. Bradley J. Cannon

Michael & Julie Cary
Gregory B. Cherry
Constance B. Cleary
Linda Ver’Schneider Cup
Nicole & Nick Dell’Osso
Jerry & Bernadette Dugan
Caroline Durr
Lucy Durr
Mr. Thomas A. Falin
Domenic & Sarah Forti
Ed & Sharon Gaffney
Michele Galasso
Gerry Johnson Geckle
Mr. & Mrs. Laurence P. Genuardi
Kenneth & Louise Hagstrom
John & Julie Hebble
Mr. and Mrs. David M. Hirschbine
Angel & Thomas Jackson
Leo M. Janas
Margaret Keenan
Bill & Lois Leith
Catherine & David Maxey
Dorothy & Robert McCabe
Pat & Marie McCormick  
Bill & Katie McNabb
The Moran Family Fund
The Novitiate of St. Isaac Jogues
John & Peggy O’Brien
Old Saint Joseph’s Church
Pete & Kathy Owens
James Proferes
Susanna Randall
Deirdre & Craig Reed
Mr. & Mrs. Charles A. Roop
Erin Rodgers-Schmidt  

& Albert Schmidt
Angela Schwartz
Patricia & Kurt Sommer
St. Joseph’s Preparatory School   
Bill & Stephanie Stabert
Frances F. Tenney
Sr. Mary Ellen Tennity, IHM
Stefanie Thompson
United Way of Central Maryland
United Way of Rhode Island
Sherman Washington
Angela Zager

Faculty Circle
$250 to $499

Anonymous (2)
Edna & Kenneth Adelberg
Alexandra Airth
Michael Andes
Dr. & Mrs. Guy Bernstein
Patti & Dave Boreanaz
Philip Boyer
Drs. Maryalice Cheney  

& Scott Goldman

Mr. Frank M. Cicalese
Rose Clemens
Mr. & Mrs. Isaac H. Clothier IV
Lucy & Mike Danziger
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph P. Denny
Diane DiBonaventuro
Anne Docimo
Drs. Frank & Terese Du Pont
Tamika M. Evans
Jill Feinberg
Ritson & Julie Ferguson
Theodore C. Forrence
Dan Gannon
Mary Gill
Ms. Geraldine Harris
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph M. Hayes
Chuck Hebble
Mr. Joseph Herbst
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Heuisler, Esq.
Mr. & Mrs. Morton Howard III
Charles Kowalewitz
Mimi Mara
Madeleine Mazza
Byron McCook
Mj Gen (ret) and Mrs. James McIntosh
Rebecca Small & William McNamara
Rosalie Minder
MobileCause Inc
Steve & Cindy Mountain
James P. Murray & Anne L. Galie
Dr. & Mrs. J. David Ogilby
Gerald & MM O’Neill
PJM Interconnection LLC
Dr. Michael Ryan & Dr. Linda Ryan
Martha Ryan
Mary & David Ryder
Mary Scavello
The Michael & Patricia Scully Family 

Foundation Inc.
Tom Sipple & Carlton Sloan
Stanley Stocker
Joseph & Detta Tate
Natasha Taylor
Mr. & Mrs. J. Mace Thompson
Carolynn & Don Thompson
Marilyn & E.J. Trainer
United Way of Bergen County
Jeanne & George Wood
Leigh Wood

Scholars’ Circle
$100 to $249

Anonymous (3)
Mr. Dennis Adams
Marc Adelberg
AmazonSmile
Christopher Armstrong
Eric Ashton
AutoPort, inc.

Suzette & Frank Baird
Charles J. Becker and Brothers, Inc.
Dia Becker
Eric & Jamie Becker
Fran & Ed Bickel
Joseph S. Blancuzzi III
Kimberly Brennan
Mary Brennan
Mr. & Mrs. John A. Brittain
Stephanie Brondani
Stephan Brown ’81
Mr. &  Mrs. James Bruder
Tony & Peggy Bur
Mary Elizabeth Cahill
Beth Campbell
Regina Canfield
Joseph & Bridget Carr
Nathaniel Carter
The Honorable  

& Mrs. Ronald D. Castille
Laura & Ed Caterson
Christopher J. Churchill
Marcia L. Coleman
Maria & Edward Collymore
Mary Jo Colozzi
Melanie Colozzi
Common Ground Management
Peter Corrado
Susan and Adam Corson-Finnerty
Cowart Family
Alice & Craig Cullen
John M. Cullen
Molly & Murdoch Dagit
Marcelino & Emma de Santos
Ms. Kay Dewane
DNB First
Don & Nancy Donaghy
Coyle Dowling
Helen Drozdowski
Mark Dushel
Nancy McAlaine Evale
John Everett
Camille M. Fallon
Angela Fazzi
Dick & Sally Fitzgerald

By providing Gesu School 
students with scholarship 
aid, both corporations and 
individuals make a substantial 
impact on children’s futures 
while receiving tax credits for 
their contributions through 
the Pennsylvania Opportunity 
Scholarship Tax Credit (OSTC) 
program and the Pennsylvania 
Educational Improvement Tax 
Credit (EITC) program. We 
thank these generous donors 
for investing in our students. To 
learn about OSTC and EITC, visit 
gesuschool.org and click “Join 
Our Mission” and “Corporate 
Partnership.” Or, contact  
Rob Weinstein, Vice President  
of Development, at  
215-763-9077 or  
rob.weinstein@gesuschool.org.

Anonymous
ACE American Insurance
Acme Corrugated Box Co., Inc.
Allied Wire & Cable Inc.
American Land Fund Management LLC
AmerisourceBergen 
Artay, Inc.
BB&T
Martie Bernicker

Gwen Borowsky & David Camp
Brown Brothers Harriman
The Bryn Mawr Trust Company
Craig & Jean Burns
Business Leaders Organized for 

Catholic Schools
Christina & Joe Cathcart
Central Pennsylvania Scholarship Fund
Church Farm School
Comcast|NBCUniversal
Gordon & Gretchen Cooney
John & Jennifer Curry
Rosemary Español
Chris Fallon
Festlen, LLC
Fulton Bank
John Goldner, MBA
Henry & Donna Gonzalez
Harmelin Media
Henkels Foundation
Herman Goldner Company
Kate Hovde and Ken Kulak
Huff Paper Company
Independence Asset Advisors LLC
J.P. Mascaro & Sons
JKG, Inc.
Lee & Ellen Johnston
JS 218, LLC
JS 54, LLC
Katznelson Associates, LP
Matthew Killion, MD
Stephen B. Klein
David & Joan Kligerman
Laurence & Nelya Kligerman
Disty & Tom Lengel

Lincoln Investment Group  
Holdings, Inc.

M&T Bank
Maguire Enterprises II, LP
Donna & Matt McCloskey
Montgomery Avenue II, LLC
Montgomery Education Friends, LLC
Meg & Paul O’Grady
PA Partners for Education, LLC
Pennsylvania Education  

Partnership, LLC
Philadelphia Insurance Companies
PNC
Barbara & Scott Renninger
Greg Rigdon & Molly Murphy
RMN S&A Hartwell, LLC
Rodden & Rodden LLP
Dr. Marta Rozans
Michael Rubin
Kathleen & Frank Seidman
Skip & Deirdre Snyder
Mark & Paula Solomon
Suburban Wholesale Lighting, Inc.
Michael & Mary Swanick
Pat & Kristen Traynor
Susan & Richard Tressider
Steve Wall & Julie Uebler
Wells Fargo
Williams Carpentry
Leslie Miller & Rich Worley
WSFS Bank
Zeke Charity, LLC
Joseph S. Zuritsky

OSTC/EITC Donors

Valerie wants to be a leader in veterinary studies.
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In Memoriam 
In the last year, Gesu mourned the loss of these members of our community. 

Mary Louise Caraway
Nadir Nafis Holloman, Jr. ’16 

Salvatore Nuzzo 
Rodney L. Pickett, Sr.

Jonathan Detwiler
We will sorely miss Jonathan’s infectious 
smile, enthusiasm, and love for Gesu 
School. His generosity and kindness 
helped touch the lives of so many Gesu 
students for more than two decades.

Vivienne Lambert Ehret 
Gesu Librarian, Sponsor a Child Supporter, and Friend 

Vivienne served Gesu School in multiple 
capacities for 14 years. Elected to the Gesu 
School Board of Trustees in 2002, Vivienne 
championed Gesu’s mission and educational 
model. Committed to Gesu’s students, 
Vivienne sponsored a student from grades 
1–8 through our Sponsor a Child Program.

In 2006, Vivienne began volunteering full 
time as Gesu’s Librarian. In addition to 

leading classes and encouraging students to read, Vivienne computerized Gesu’s entire 
library, cataloging over 4,000 books by hand. To expand the library’s reach and ensure that 
450 students enjoyed weekly library classes, she recruited and managed a volunteer team. 
Gesu was blessed to recognize her in 2013 with our highest honor, the Gesu Spirit Medal. 
In 2016, Gesu officially dedicated our library to Vivienne in honor of her extraordinary 
service as a leader, mentor, and friend. 

The Ehret family has generously made an endowed gift to sponsor a child in perpetuity in 
Vivienne’s memory. 

Frances M. “Frannie” Maguire
Frannie and the Maguire Foundation, of which she is a founder, have been friends of 
Gesu School and our students since 2012. Frannie and the Maguire Foundation support 
students as Maguire Scholars during middle school, high school, and college.  

Colin Fleming
Eileen Fox 
Ed Foy
Friend of Gesu
Denise M. Fullmer
Barbara Gallagher
Christine Garis
Mark Garrity
Mr. Francis Gartner
Mr. &  Mrs. Donald F. Gayhardt
Gayle Corporation
Laurie and Keith Gee
Elizabeth H. Gemmill
Martha Gillin
Joe Gironda
Dolores & Anthony Godzieba
Amy Gower
Diane & John Greenwood
Tom Hamilton
John Martin Hargadon
Mr. & Mrs. David B. Hark
Claire & James Hayes
Diane & Lawrence Hayes
Hebble Family, Naples
Ed Heron
Mr. & Mrs. Brian P. Higgins
Marianne Hooker & Philip Tramdack
Joseph & Arlene Horvath
Andrew Hu
Frank & Barbara Husted
Dr. and Mrs. Gerald Isenberg
Raymond T. Jackson
Brad James
Lanny and Kathy Johnson
K12.IT
Joseph Katona
Dr. & Mrs. F. X. Keeley ’45 SJP
Chris Keith
Ms. Frances Kilcullen
Mary & Justin Klein
Denise & Charlie Klotzbucher
Mr. & Mrs. Kevin T. Kunda
Jeannine Lajeunesse
Nancy & James Lenaghan
Mary Joan & Ed Liva
Mary Liva
Mary Luvisi
Nyree S. Lyons, MSN, MS, RN, CMSRN, 

’95
Matt Macdonald
Patricia Mallon
Eileen B. Martin
Marguerite P. McAvinue
Mary & Joseph McCandless
John & Francesca McClay
Jim & Mary McCue
Rosemary & Walter McDonough 

and Family
Joseph F. McGinn
Kathleen McNulty

Susan & Walter Milbourne
James & Judith Mitchell
Bernadette Montemayor
Gerry and Brenda Mullane
Caitlin Murphy
Chris Murphy
Catherine C. Nail
Elizabeth Narrigan
Michelle E. Nicholson-Randa
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick M. Nowlan
Mr. & Mrs. Michael F. Nowlan
Patricia Nugent
Mary & Jim O’Connor
Kathy & Stephen Paul
Don & Carol Pellegrino
Marcia Penn-Cummings
Skip & Jill Persick
Carol Peterson
Helen Pettinai
Julie Presgraves
Mrs. Raymond R. Rafferty, Jr.
Susie & Kevin Rassas
Regina Rogers
Nancy Rosenbluth
Tori Rubbo
Karen & Oscar Rueda
Greg & Lena Ryan
Jeffrey & Cecelia Ryan
Dr. & Mrs. Robert Ryan
Mr. Jack Schank
Saperde LLC
Lyne Saxton
Kimberly & Ross Schmucki
Bryan Schwartz
Melanie & John Shain
Ms. Winifred Shaw-Hope
Rev. Edmund K. Sherrill II
James Shields
Mark and Ana Smith
Valerie Smith
Kim Spear
Linda G. Spinelli
Daniel Stanek & Elizabeth Sauter
Beth & George Steinrock
Sarah Stirzel Cuzzolina  

& Brian Cuzzolina
Ellie Sullivan
N. Sullivan
Marilus & Francis Sutter
Donald & Ann Sweeney
Jonathan Tamarin
Boratha Tan
Darlene R. Taylor
Ellen Terry
Rev. Stephen D. Thorne
Mr. & Mrs. David P. Tomlinson ’46
The Townends
Sarah Tracey
Travelers Community Connections
Drs. Stephen & Elizabeth Treat

Victor B. Tuma, M.D.
Kellsey Turner
John Vitale
Melvin R. Wagstaff in loving memory  

of Swannetta Wagstaff
Edward B. & Maryann Walsh
Lauren Wattie
Laura Weatherly
Dr. Melvin & Gail Weinstein
Rob & Amy Weinstein
David W. Weston, DDS
Sally & Kent Weymouth
Lula Wheeler
Jacqueline Wiggins
Suzanne & Samuel Wiley
Wilkie Lexus of Haverford
Thomas William
Charise N. Wilson
Gail & Stephen Ziring

Team Gesu
$25 to $99

Anonymous (8)
Abdoul Rahim AbdoulKarim
Tara Armstrong
Mr. Charles E. Baker
Aaron & Laurie Bayer
Jack & Maude Belli
Cassandra Benavides
Alex Billak
Giancarlo Blasek
Barbara J. Blecka
Joseph Boyle
Dr. Jeanne Brady
Rachel & Jim Breslin
Geneva Brown
Ms. Elizabeth W. Buckley
Colleen Bullock
Faye Burke
Joan Burnes
Josie Burri
Lauren Byerly
Gillian Byrd, III
Tyler Byrne
Travis Cain
Daniel Cammarata
Sarah Campbell
Anne Carter
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Schyler 

wants to be 

a leader in 

doing his 

best.
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Cecelia T. Casey
Katie Cerasoli
Christine Chacko
Emily C. Chamblin
Lauren Christiansen
Mr. Curtis R. Cockenberg Jr.
Erin Colozzi
Michael Colozzi
John Concannon
Oriana Corrales
Tammi Crummy
Kelly Cuce
Brian D’Alesandro
J. Darden
Francis DeLone
Holly Dennis
Alakiir Diing
Dominick DiJulia
Rachel Djaraher
Caroline Dodds
Rachel & Gaeten Dominic
Angela Donnelly
Nicole Donovan
Ms. Felicia Capinas Duffy ’53
Jahlil Edwards
Erica & Nathan
Roseanne & Ralph Esposito
Courtney Flynn
Lindsey Garrison
Elise Garrity
Mary Ann Garrity
Mr. & Mrs. John P. Gibbons
Theresa Gibson
Dana Gilbert
Matt Giroud
Joseph & Elaine Graham
Mimi Graham
Barbara Grasso
Kelly E. Grattan & John F. Lopez
Greater Horizons – Charity Giving Card Fund
John Green
Nicole Haffield
Taryn Hallowell
Stephan Haney
Elisha Hardy
Brenda Harris
Zaynab Hashemi
Tasha Hauck

Joan H. Haydock
Dewayne Hayforth
Kori Heavner
Julia Heller
Rachel & Ken Herrmann
Crystal Hook
Jennie Huang
Jeremiah Hurst
Denise R.P Jackson
Jonathan Jackson
Thorne & Jackson Family
James & Patricia
Jim Johnson
Helen Kane
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas J. Kane, Jr.
Spence & Laura Kass
Susan Kellogg
Jill Klein
Taylor Klein
Rick & Eileen Knox
Mr. & Mrs. Dennis J. Konczyk
Maureen & Kevin Koob
Susan B. Kraemer
Therese & Joseph Kueny
Dru Kuhn
Morgan Kunkle
Katherine LaDow
Kara Lafleur
Dontae Leaf ’06
Patricia Leaf
Kelly Lee
Ray & Fran Leichner
Mr. & Mrs. R. F. Lima Jr.
Ilona Limonta-Volkova
Yue Liu
Frances Londergan
Margaret H. Lonzetta
Leah Lubeski
Andrew Lupo
Dean Lupo
Alison M
Ms. Camille MacDonald-Polski
Ms. Maryann Mackey
Jack Maine
Karen Makara
Charlene Marion-Smith
Amanda & Keith Mazonkey
Melissa Mazur
M. Katherine McCabe
Michael McDevitt
Myles T. McDonald
Joan McIlvaine
Ian McLaughlin
Paula McNamara
The McNulty Family
Andrew Meisenbacher
Jolee Meredith
Merion Mercy Academy
Katharine Micciolo
Rachel & Frank Milewski

Barbara Masciangelo Miller
Stephan Moll
Molly
Holly Morrison
Alex Moser
Sarah Moser
Mr. George T. Munyan
Jennifer J. Murphy
Kevin Murphy
Sara Murphy
Katz & C.J. Nager
Irene Nicosia
Susanna Novoa
TJ O’Brien
Bridget & John O’Connell, Jr.
Johanna & Stephan Owsiany
Ramaine Parker
Mr. & Mrs. Louis F. Pauzano Sr.
Al & Rose Pedicino
Peggy & Frank Petrillo
Kathleen Phillip
Ali Piltch & Cong Tian
Constance Pointer
Lisa Polsky
Ebony Porter
Jessica Leigh Powers
Mr. William A. Prince
Hannah Proctor
Margaret S. Protevi
Hayward Ratliff
Marcus Richardson
David Rinnier
John Roberts
Carol Ann & Fran Rogai
Jeff Rowe
Rev. Daniel M. Ruff, S.J.
Megan Ryan
Sam Ryder
Thomas Rzeznik
Terry Sandman
Carol & Jerry Schwartz
Ms. Christine Burns Scibetta
Eboni Spaulding Scott
Rachel & William R Sharp, Jr.
Rochelle Shawqi
Liv Erin Shepherd Gray
Andrea Miller Sheridan
Mary T. Shields
Simcox-McIlvaine Funeral Home Inc.
Wynetta Smith
Ms. Patricia C. Stailey
Patricia Stephens
Chase Stevens
Linda & Gregg Stirzel
The Stoddard Family
Daryl Sullivan
Carol Tanzi
Florence Teagle
Maureen Thompson
Alice Thorne

Daniel Timko
Debra Turner
Ms. Bernadette L. Tyler
Tom Umile
Kristina & Mark Vacha
Ledee Wakefield
Joseph H. & Dolores M. Walsh
Daria Ward
Kendal Washington
Ms. Ann K. Whelan
Aisha Williams
Linda Williams
Erin Williamson
Kevin Wolfe
Patricia Wotypka
Jo-Anne Young
Thomas Young
Sharon Zanti

In-Kind Gifts
Jim & Diane Brecker
Captured Moments Photography
Cooke & Berlinger Jeweler
Forti Homes with  

Keller Williams Realty
Govberg Jewelers/WatchBox
Irwin Naturals
Bria Hawkins
Mann Center for the Performing Arts
Monastery Stables
Dan McAlaine
Susanna Novoa
Old Saint Joseph’s Church
Victoria Samia
Susan Martinelli Shea
Upper Merion Dance and Gymnastics

Pro Bono Professional 
Services 
Cozen O’Connor
John Curry
Fisher & Phillips
IEI Group
Elana McDonald, MD
Dr. Denise McNulty
Miller Investment Management 
Morgan, Lewis & Bockius LLP

Gesu School  
Junior Board* 
For more information about the Junior 
Board or to get involved, contact the Gesu 
School Development Office at 215-763-
9077 or development@gesuschool.org.

David Hilton III, President 
Kellsey Turner, Vice President 
Lauren Wattie, Secretary 
Dia Becker, Gesu Liaison

Molly Belmont
Imani Briscoe ’09
Libby Ellman
Mark Garrity
Mary Liva
Tom Leonard
Daniel McAlaine
Cait Murphy
Desmond Shannon ’02
Daniel Stanek
Sherman Washington
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Vandalyn 
wants to 
be a leader 
in her 
community. 

Isaiah 

wants to 

be a leader 

in art and 

honesty.

Jenna wants to 
be a leader in 
baking. 

Anaya 
wants to be 
a leader by 
becoming a 
lawyer. 
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Monthly Giving
Dia Becker
Mary Keenan Besser
Reese & Attiyah Blair
Giancarlo Blasek
Mr. Francis Gartner
Mr. &  Mrs. Donald F. Gayhardt
Dave Hilton III
Carol Peterson
Lou Pichini
John Quigley
Mr. & Mrs. Charles A. Roop
Angela Schwartz
Mr. Daryl J. Shore ’94
Patricia & Kurt Sommer
Stanley Stocker
Jonathan Tamarin
Kellsey Turner

Honorary and Memorial 
Gifts

In Honor of Ken and Edna 
Adelberg
Marc Adelberg

In Memory of John C. Bogle
Claire McCusker
Katherine Micciolo
Eilzabeth Munn
Christine Welsh

In Honor of William J. Byron, S.J.
The Community Foundation of  

the Texas Hill Country

In Memory of Gloria Carter
Ellen & Win Churchill
Dr. & Mrs. John J. DiIulio Jr.
Kate Hovde and Ken Kulak
Pat & Marie McCormick
Kay & Jerry O’Grady
Keith M. Pension
Vault Communications, Inc.

In Honor of Ellen Churchill
Dr. & Mrs. Guy Bernstein
Jill Feinberg
Lynne & Bill Garbose

In Honor of Winston Churchill
Jim & Lynne Brown
Amanda Kaiserman

In Memory of Brian Collins
Bonnie Collins
Joseph H. & Dolores M. Walsh

In Honor of Sister Ellen Convey, 
IHM
Ali Piltch & Cong Tian

Steve Piltch & Sunny Greenberg

In Memory of Ken Coolidge
Rosemary Clemens

In Memory of Jonathan Detwiler
AutoPort, Inc.
John R. Greenwood
Andrew Hu
Charles Kowalewitz
James Mitchell
C. J. Nager
Irene Nicosia
Helen Pettinai
Phillip H. Ringdahl
Lynne Saxton
Liv Erin Shepherd Gray
Maureen Thompson

In Honor of John “Jack” Doody
Sally J. Scholz

In Honor of Thomas Duffy
Duffy & Fulginiti Philadelphia Lawyers

In Honor of Pinky Durr
Lucy Durr

In Memory of Vivienne Ehret
Jack & Maude Belli
Mary E. Cahill
Susan Kellogg
Rick & Eileen Knox
John D. McClay
Patricia Nugent
Stephan Owsiany
Simcox-McIlvaine Funeral Home Inc.
Ledee Wakefield
Ms. Ann K. Whelan

In Honor of the IHM Sisters
Rev. George W. Bur, S.J.

In Honor of Steve Kaplan
Ms. Winifred Shaw-Hope

In Honor of Tommy Keane
Rosemary & Walter McDonough  

and Family

In Memory of Daniel Lejeune
John M. Cullen

In Honor of Margaret Lonzetta
Ed Heron

In Memory of James Maguire
Jo-Ann M. Maguire

In Memory of Marjorie and Robert 
Marsh
Karen & Jeffrey Heft

In Honor of William McAlaine
Bob & Anne McAlaine

In Memory of Andrew Mone, Jr.
James Alpin
Stephanie Brondani
James & Patricia Burns
DNB First
Gaeten J. Dominic
Lindsey Garrison
Jane M. Hackett
Joseph J. Horvath
Joseph Katona
James & Nancy Lenaghan
M. Katherine McCabe
Margaret McSherry
Frank J. Milewski
Theodore Nuty
Kathleen Phillip
Carol Ann & Fran Rogai
Terry Sandman
James Shields
Linda Sipple
Tom Sipple & Carlton Sloan
Geraldine P. Storch
N Sullivan
Francis P. Sutter
Barbara M. Volkert
Linda Williams

In Memory of Madeline O’Hara
Anne Docimo

In Honor of Meg & Paul O’Grady
Rosemary & Jay Crawford

In Honor of Keith Pension
John Shain

In Honor of Paula & Mark 
Solomon
Erlbaum Family Foundation

In Honor of Sarah Solomon
Aaron & Laurie Bayer

In Memory of Veaunita Catherine 
Stocker
Stanley Stocker

In Memory of Dulcy Elizabeth 
Tamarin
Jonathan Tamarin

In Honor of Kellsey Turner
Vault Communications, Inc.

In Memory of Jeanne Ver’Schneider
John Ver’Schneider

In Memory of Swannetta Wagstaff
Melba Wagstaff

In Honor of Lauren Wattie
Vault Communications, Inc.

In Memory of Kairo Robinson-
Willi
Alakiir Diing

In Honor of Jeanne Wood
Domenic & Sarah Forti

Matching Gifts
The following companies 
matched gifts made by 
their employees. Does your 
employer match gifts? Find out 
at doublethedonation.com/
gesu.

Bank of America
Campbell’s Soup
ExelonFoundation
Exxon Mobil Foundation
GlaxoSmithKline Matching Gifts 

Program
The Glenmede Trust Company, N.A.
Hershey Trust Company
Mondrian Investment Partners 

(U.S.) Inc.
Northwestern Mutual Foundation
Philips 66 Company
Wells Fargo

2019 Symposium 
Sponsors 
Denise M. Bala	
James J. Clearkin Inc.	
Commonwealth Foundation	
Glenmede	
Maguire Enterprises	

Endowed Sponsorships 
Anonymous Endowed Sponsorship (6) 
Janet McAlaine Annear Memorial 

Endowed Sponsorship
Endowed Sponsorship in Honor 

of Mercy Angaine
Arrupe House Jesuit Community 

Endowed Sponsorship (2)
Sponsorship for Excellence, In Loving 

Memory of William H. Brill
George W. Bur, S.J. Endowed 

Sponsorship
Winston J. Churchill Endowed 

Sponsorship
Sr. Ellen Convey, IHM Endowed 

Sponsorship
Patricia & Gordon Cooney Endowed 

Sponsorship
John & Jennifer Curry Endowed 

Sponsorship
Gloria & Jonathan Detwiler Endowed 

Sponsorship
Dodds Family Endowed Sponsorship 
Louisa C. Dubin Endowed Sponsorship
Vivienne Ehret Sponsorship
Farber Family Endowed  

Sponsorship (2)
Helen Gillard Gould Endowed 

Sponsorship
Peter G. Gould Family Endowed 

Sponsorship
Dorrance H. Hamilton Endowed 

Sponsorship (4)
Aram and Jackie Jerrehian Sponsorship
The James & Agnes Kim Foundation 

Endowed Sponsorship (8)
Gerry & Marguerite Lenfest Endowed 

Sponsorship (3)
Aline & Al Martinelli Endowed 

Sponsorship
Maryland Province of the Society of 

Jesus Endowed Sponsorship (6)
Anne & Robert McAlaine Endowed 

Sponsorship
Kathleen Bold McAlaine Memorial 

Endowment
Steve & Mary Ann Phillips Endowed 

Sponsorship
John J. F. Sherrerd Endowed 

Sponsorship (5)
Mark & Paula Solomon Endowed 

Sponsorship
The Suzanne Virginia Stack Endowed 

Sponsorship
Ruth W. & A. Morris Williams, Jr. 

Endowed Sponsorship (2)

Partnerships
Alliance for Catholic Education  

at Saint Joseph’s University
Anti-Defamation League
Art Goes to School
Barnes Foundation
Barnes & Noble – Devon, PA
Black Diamonds Union – Temple 

University
Boy Scouts of America
Bryn Mawr Trust
Camp Dogwood
Camp Keewaydin
Camp Kon-o-Kwee
Children’s Scholarship Fund 

Philadelphia
Council for Relationships
Cradles to Crayons
Cristo Rey Philadelphia High School
Dancing with the Students
The First Tee of Greater Philadelphia
Girard College
Girl Scouts of Southeast Pennsylvania
Holy Child School at Rosemont
Jesuit Schools Network
Jumpstart Philadelphia, Temple 

University
Kimmel Center
La Salle University Art Museum
Mann Center for the Performing Arts 
Merion Mercy Academy
Mindfulness Through Movement  
Old Saint Joseph’s Parish
The Philadelphia Orchestra
Philadelphia Police Department – 

D.A.R.E.
The Rock School for Dance Education
Saint Joseph’s University
Schools That Can
SpeakUp!
St. Joseph’s Preparatory School
Stephen Klein Wellness Center / 

Philadelphia Freedom Valley YMCA
Temple University
YMCA, Columbia North
The Wagner Free Institute of Science

FY
 2

0
2

0
 D

o
n

o
rs

Yasmia 
wants 
to be a 
leader by 
becoming 
an 
orthopedic 
doctor. 

Malakye 
wants to be 
a leader in 

math.
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On Action & Advocacy
Experiences like these have only 
furthered my resolve to contribute 
to our society and shape it as a 
better, more welcoming place. My 
undergraduate experience taught 
me about service, but this fall when 
I begin law school at Villanova, I 
will gain the fundamental tools 
and skills necessary to take action, 
because advocacy allows you to 
change the world. There need to 
be advocates for social justice, who 
look to change and improve our 
systems of law, regulations, and 
society itself. Service opened 
my eyes to the problems. My 
ambition that was instilled in 
me at Gesu, to study, learn, 
and apply the law, pushes me 
to find the solutions.

On Gesu as Home
Gesu had a strong community of 
teachers and mentors that took 
the time to invest in me, support 
me, and guide me into becoming 
a strong individual. They saw the 
potential in me even during times 
when I did not see it in myself. 

Even though it’s been eight years 
since I graduated, Gesu continues 
to support me and my endeavors 
and still serves as a place I call 
home.

Just like Gesu invested in me and 
my goals, they are invested in 
helping you each succeed in life 
and are committed to helping you 
on your journey to success. Each 
of you will have a different idea 
and vision of what that may look 
like, but it’s important that you 
know you are capable of achieving 
it. As you take your next steps into 
high school, remember that there 
will be difficult times when you 
feel like you’re at your lowest or 
that you’ve failed. But remember, 
one setback does not determine 
who you are or your future. Keep 
your head held high and 
continue working towards 
your own path of success. 
Remember, Gesu is always a 
place you can call home and 
that will be there for you. 

I congratulate you, the Class  
of 2020 on your achievements 
and wish you well in all your 
endeavors.

Kimberly Baxter ‘12
Villanova University’s 
Charles Widger School of 
Law, Public Interest Scholar, 
Class of ’23 

University of Scranton ‘20, 
BA Political Science and 
Criminal Justice, Honors 
Research Program

Secretary, Student 
Government

Head Resident Assistant, 
Region 5 Residence Life

Orientation Assistant and 
Tour Guide

I am a graduate of Gesu ’12, an 
alumna of Merion Mercy Academy 
’16, and a graduate of the University 
of Scranton ’20. In addition to 
celebrating your achievements, I 
hope to inspire each of you to 
continue on your own paths of 
success that Gesu has helped you 
to create. 

On Ambition
While at Gesu, I was the student 
who got good grades, participated 
in many school activities, including 
the Gesu Gospel Choir, forensics, 
and the Akybra theater program, 
and was class president for student 
council. I remember all the times 
I went home at night to study and 
work hard to prepare for tests, 
projects, and papers. I remember 
participating in class and staying 
active in school because I knew I 
wanted to do great things in the 
future. 

It was in 5th grade that I 
decided I wanted to be 
a United States Supreme 
Court Justice. Declaring such 
an ambitious role as a goal at 
such an early age, not everyone 
took me seriously. But I always 
felt strongly supported by my 
family, close friends, and the Gesu 
community to continue pursuing 

this dream. My early ambition 
was my response to my calling 
to serve others and lead in ways 
that make a profoundly positive 
difference. Gesu helped me set 
my foundation for the person I 
wanted to be. I wanted to be a 
woman who is smart, talented, 
dedicated to serving others, 
and committed to making a 
better future for myself. I was 
able to acquire the necessary 
strength and courage to be a 
great leader who represented 
and served her school well.

On Service
Gesu prepared me well 
academically, mentally, and 
socially for high school. It was 
then at Merion that I continued to 
develop my talents and leadership 
skills through clubs. I got involved 
in different community service 
opportunities around Philadelphia, 
which deepened my desire to be a 
"woman for others." The past four 
years at Scranton, I took the time 
to learn as much as I could about 
different social justice issues both 
internationally and domestically. I 
participated in two eye-opening 
service trips, one to Homeboy 
Industries in Los Angeles, 
California and the other to the 
Kino Border in Nogales, Mexico. 

2020 
Commencement 
Speech
Inspirational Excerpts 
by Kimberly Baxter ’12

“Gesu had a strong 
community of teachers 
and mentors that took 

the time to invest in me, 
support me, and guide 

me into becoming a 
strong individual. They 

saw the potential in 
me even during times 

when I did not see it in 
myself. Even though 
it’s been eight years 

since I graduated, Gesu 
continues to support 

me and my endeavors 
and still serves as a 

place I call home.”

— Kimberly Baxter '12

At Gesu School, we strive to 
steward your gifts wisely so as 
to have the greatest impact for 
our 450 students. We invite you 
to review our audited financial 
statements on our website.

$3,412,000
total financial aid 

to 450 students in FY 2020

$12,500
total cost to educate

one Gesu student

100%

1/3
Gesu families with an  

annual household income 
of less than $30,000

Gesu School qualifies
100% for free/reduced  

breakfast and lunch programs.

Fiscal Year 2020: Financials & Numbers

07408    
United Way  

Donor Choice Number
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1700 West Thompson Street
Philadelphia, PA 19121

215-763-9077 
www.GesuSchool.org 
development@gesuschool.org

Gesu looks ahead to a 
bright, hopeful future! 
Your support helps us 
achieve this vision for 
our 450 students.

During this challenging 
year, your prayers, time, 
and financial generosity 
enabled Gesu to continue 
preparing 450 learners 
to become tomorrow’s 
leaders.

Thank You
The Mission
Inspired by the Jesuit and 
IHM traditions of social 
justice, faith, creative hope, 
and love, Gesu School 
helps students to transcend 
all forms of poverty by 
providing a comprehensive, 
innovative education. We 
empower our students to 
develop their strengths, 
overcome challenges, and 
become positive, engaged 
members of the community 
and the world.

The Results
In a city where 
approximately 69 percent of 
public high school students 
graduate from high school 
in four years, 90 percent of 
Gesu alumni graduate high 
school on time, and of those 
graduates, 86 percent go on 
to college or post-secondary 
education.

A 2nd grader shows off special 
sunglasses and a homemade t-shirt to 
commemorate the 100th day of school.

/gesuschool

/company/gesu-school

@TheGesuSchool

@GesuSchool
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